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FEDERAL

Congress Passes Six-Day Extension of TEA-21

The House and Senate moved this evening to clear yet another short-term extension of TEA-21.  The stopgap measure (H.R. 3377) provides an extension until July 27, 2005.  This latest short-term measure represents the tenth extension bill passed by Congress since TEA-21 expired in September 2003.
Full Senate Appropriations Committee Includes $80 Million for Eastside Light Rail Project 
The full Senate Appropriations Committee met today and approved its Fiscal Year 2006 transportation appropriations bill.   The Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation, Treasury, the Judiciary & HUD had voted to approve the same measure yesterday.  As did the Subcommittee, the full Committee chose to fully fund all Full Funding Grant Agreements (FFGA’s) in the New Starts program, with the exception of one project in New York.  That means the Eastside project received its full allocation of $80 million, consistent with the President’s FY2006 budget request.

House Approves Amendment Regarding Terrorist Attacks on Railroads and Mass Transit Systems
Congresswoman Shelly Moore Capito (R-WV) today secured passage of an amendment to the "USA Patriot and Terrorism Prevention Reauthorization Act of 2005" that would standardize the penalties for terrorist attacks and other violence against railroad carriers and mass transportation systems.  The amendment, if ultimately adopted into law, would mandate a sentence of up to 20 years in jail for violence against a rail or mass transportation vehicle; a sentence of at least 30 years imprisonment if the vehicle is carrying spent nuclear fuel or high level radioactive waste; and a mandatory life sentence with death penalty eligibility if the attack results in the death of a person. 

The "USA Patriot and Terrorism Prevention Reauthorization Act of 2005" also includes a provision that bolsters provisions against persons who photograph, videotape, diagram, or otherwise collect information with the intent to plan or assist in planning a terrorist attack on a mass transit system.
If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

STATE

The Assembly Special Committee on Rail Safety held a field hearing yesterday in Glendale concerning rail safety practices in California.  The Special Committee recommended that the Federal Railroad Administration further examine the safety implications of commuter rail operators using “push-pull” configurations.  The Chairman of the Special Committee, Assembly Majority Leader Dario Frommer, voiced his support for securing additional state and federal monies to fund passenger commuter rail safety programs.  

If you have any questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, State Affairs Officer, at (213) 922-4145.
